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 New Logo – see developments 

 

 December Newsletter 2014 
  

IInn  TThhiiss  IIssssuuee  

--  SSoouunnddiinnggss    --  rreessttoorraattiioonn  pprrooggrreessss  //  pprroojjeeccttss  ssiinnccee  tthhee  llaasstt  nneewwsslleetttteerr..    

--  DDeevveellooppmmeennttss  ïï  aallll  cchhaannggee  aatt  tthhee  TTrruusstt  

--  MMaarriittiimmee  TTaalleess  ïïrriivveerr  //  mmaarriinnee  rreellaatteedd  ssttoorriieess..     

--  EEvveennttss  ïï  ssiinnccee  llaasstt  nneewwsslleetttteerr  aanndd  iinn  tthhee  ffuuttuurree  

--  MMeemmbbeerrss  ïï  nneeww  mmeemmbbeerrss  

--  WWaayyppooiinnttss  ïï  llooccaall  iinntteerreesstt  

--  RReessiiddeenntt  PPooeett  ïï  DDaavvee  ddee  HHaarrtt  

 

 Thank You for your continuing support  
 
 Soundings 
Henry Frederick Swan  
 
A major accomplishment this quarter has been to complete the installation of the Aft 
Whaleback, which was featured in the last issue, but now we also have the aft bulkhead 
re-fitted.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.nemaritimetrust.co.uk/


 

 
 
 

Work has also continued on making various wood parts 
for the internal structure including fitting of the engine 
space port side longitudinal bulkhead.  
Internal hull metal bracketing has also been repaired.to 
improve the strength of the overall structure.  
 
 
 

Port Engine bulkhead and hull brackets  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The metal protection strips (5metres long) 
for the bilge keels have been laboriously 
removed and cleaned-up. 
Meanwhile all the screw holes that were left 
in the keels have been plugged ready for 
re-fitting the steel strips. 
 
 

Bilge Keel steel protection st rips  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Andy Sutcliffe making wooden dowel plugs  

for the bilge keels . 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Additionally we have had new cheek 
plates made to fit the forôd stem 
towing arrangement 
 
 

Dave Parker trial fitting the new cheek 

plates  
 
 



 

 
 
Foy Boat - Joan 
 
Yes work has eventually commenced on the foy boat óJoanô-  built in the 1920s at the 
Mitchelsonôs Yard, South Shields, which is now the Trusts yard.  This is one of the last 
surviving old wooden foy boats on the river  
This has been in our workshop for as long as I have been a member of the Trust. 
 
However it needs a lot of TLC as she was badly hogged (curved upwards at the middle 
of its length) and twisted along its length, with some amateurish attempts at restoration 
having been done in the past. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Joe Power drawing down the keel to 

the strong back to counteract the 

hogging 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Rosie Power and Phil Smith bracing 

the boat to remove the twist and 

regain the lines of the boat  
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
óFavouriteô Hatch Cover 
 
 
As a help to our associate body the 
Northumbrian Fishing Heritage 
Trust, NEMT have made a new 
hatch cover for the accommodation 
hold of the fishing boat óFavouriteô 
 
 
 

Old and New covers  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 Developments 

Roof Repairs - work has now started on the repair of the roof, thanks to the 
contributions made by institutions (listed below) and many of our members. 
 
The Barbour Foundation Maersk Co The Rothley Trust 
 
 Thank You ï one and all. 

 
Unfortunately when the roofers started to peel back the old roof covering this revealed 
the roof to be in a worse state than originally thought.  (it was ever thus !!). Therefore at 
the moment the roofers have agreed to repair two faces of the roof until further funds 
are available.   
The Trust currently has two further funding applications pending  
 
If anyone would like to make a donation to the roof restoration please contact the editor. 
Arthurhamilton15@yahoo.co.uk or 079124047263  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 New internal planking fitted to the north face.  
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The North Face (Matterhorn ??)  
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Apart from the roof repairs the Trust has been bringing itself into the 21st Century 
 
Firstly - our office, which has always been a mess and a dumping ground for everything and 

anything is now re-organised and tidied-up to make it much more user friendly thanks to 
Margaret Hamilton 
Additionally a lot of effort has been put in by Margaret Hamilton and Susan Azim cataloguing 
and researching our archives and artefacts, which has revealed some very amazing historic 
pieces of marine equipment and articles.  
 
Secondly - As you can see from the front page we have a new logo and leaflets, we have 

also installed telephone / broadband communication and have re-designed our web page 
This has allowed us to become registered with ebay for buying and selling and includes 
paypal arrangements for membership fees, donations,.etc,  All thanks to the efforts of, Paul 
Gray and Mike Dawson. 
So if you are with us you will now hopefully find it easier to keep in touch with all 
developments and updates.   
 
Thirdly - As part of our marketing effort we now have a new NEMT Leaflet, fishermenôs 

smocks with the new logo on and enamel lapel pin badges depicting the new logo which are 
for sale..  
 
Please have a trawl round our new website. www.nemaritimetrust.co.uk 

 



 

 
 
 

Maritime Tales 

 
Royal Navy News ï ((Not official) 

 
The Royal Navy is proud to announce its new fleet of Type 45 destroyers. 
Having initially named the first two ships HMS Daring and HMS Dauntless, the Naming 
Committee has, after intensive pressure from Brussels, renamed them HMS Cautious 
and HMS Prudence. 
The next five ships are to be HMS Empathy, HMS Circumspect, HMS Nervous, HMS 
Timorous and HMS Apologist costing £850 million each. 
They comply with the very latest employment equality, health and safety and human 
rights laws. 
The Royal Navy fully expects any future enemy to be jolly decent and to comply with the 
same high standards of behaviour. 
The new user-friendly crowôs nest has excellent wheelchair access.  
Live ammunition has been replaced with paintballs to reduce the risk of anyone getting 
hurt and to cut down on the number of compensation claims counsellors and lawyers will 
be on board, as will be a full sympathetic industrial tribunal. 
The crew will be 50 / 50 men and women, and will contain the correct balance of race, 
gender, sexuality and disability. 
Sailors will only work a maximum of 37 hours per week as per Brussels Rules on working 
hours, even in wartime. 
All the vessels are equipped with a maternity ward, crèche and disco. 
Tobacco will be banned throughout the ship, but recreational cannabis will be allowed in 
wardrooms and messes. 
Saluting of officers is now considered elitist and has been replaced by òHello Sailorò. 
All information on notice boards will be in 37 different languages and braille. 
Crew members will now no longer have to ask permission to grow beards and / or 
moustaches.  This applies equally to female crew. 
The MOD is inviting suggestions for a ónon-specificô flag because the White Ensign may 
offend minorities.  The Union Jack must never be seen. 
Their first deployment will be to escort boatloads of illegal immigrants to Englandôs south 
coast ports. 
The Prime Minister said, our ships reflect the very latest modern thinking and they will 
always be able to comply with any new legislation from Brussels. 
His final words were ñBritannia waives the rulesò 
 

      Contributed by Chris Taggart  
 
Does anybody else have similar memories or river tales of a maritime nature to tell? 

Contributions for future issues pleas e to arthurhamilton15@yahoo.co.uk     
 

 
 Donations  
 
Much needed Donations have been gratefully received from the following since the 
June Newsletter:  

   
 John Lightfoot  Alec Renwick 
 Dave Parker Paul Nicholson 
 A & ME Hamilton 
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 Events  
 
Sat 13th September The renowned and much acclaimed Boatyard Bistro was once 

again a great success  
 
Sun 9th November ï  MVS 

Remembrance Day 
Parade of Sail at 
Newcastle 
Quayside. 

 The Trust featured 
the óFavouriteô and 
took part in the 
ceremonies  

 Note the old sea 
dog (Spencer) in 
the foreground 

 
 

Wed 12th November Film Night at the Trust ï As a new venture we invited a guinea pig 
audience to trial a film night with Nachos and hot food.  This may 
become a regular feature. 

 

 Members 
 
Benefits of Membership ï Quarterly newsletter 

- Visit the workshop at any time Tuesday, Wednesday and Saturday. 
- Opportunity to take part in events (ie: a sailing trip)  

 
After a concerted recruitment drive we have gained nineteen new óMembersô, of which 
one is an active volunteer, during the last quarter period:  
 
Dinah and Bryan Selkirk, Tom Tinmouth, Bernie Henderson, Kerry Smith, Tom Caswell, 
Maureen Cairns, Tom Hamilton, David Gilmore, RG Cutler, F Cockburn, Margaret & 
Aiden Murray, Clare Craig, Thomas & Sharon Lewis, Don Walker, Doug burn, Shakeel 
Azim. 
 
In addition to our regular support for people with learning disabilities, ie: Work experience 
for Joe & Paul from Perth Green Jarrow, we now have three attending from Sunderland. 
 

  WWaayyppooiinnttss  
  
TThheessee  ssppaarree  ppaarrttss  aarree  ffrroomm  tthhee  JJoohhnn  

TTaayylloorr  CCaarrddwweellll,,  bbuuiilltt  11991144..    SShhee  

wwaass  aa  4400fftt  SSeellff  RRiigghhttiinngg  LLiiffeebbooaatt  

ssttaattiioonneedd  aatt  AArrkkllooww  aanndd  ooff  tthhee  ssaammee  

ccllaassss  aass  tthhee  HHeennrryy  FFrreeddeerriicckk  SSwwaann  

aanndd  aallssoo  bbuuiilltt  aatt  SSEE  SSaauunnddeerrss,,  IIssllee  ooff  

WWiigghhtt..  

  

TThhee  JJTTCC  hhaass  nnooww  bbeeeenn  ccoonnvveerrtteedd  ttoo  

aa  ggaaffff  rriiggggeedd  sscchhoooonneerr  ccaalllleedd  

óóBBrriiddggeettôô  aanndd  iiss  bbaasseedd  aatt  PPoorrtt  

PPeennrryynn,,  BBaannggoorr,,  WWaalleess  aanndd  tthhee  

oowwnneerr  wwhhoo  ssuupppplliieedd  tthheessee  ssppaarreess  

lliivveess  nneeaarr  HHooyyllaakkee  

  



 

  
 
 

The Trust would be interested to hear from anyone who may have surplus RNLI fittings 
appropriate to this class of lifeboat. 
 
As part of the Trusts ongoing research into the story of the Henry Frederick Swan, we 
would like to tell the story of her coxswains and crew; where they lived, what were their 
day jobs, and their life as lifeboatmen. If there are any family members still living in the 
Tyneside area who have any archive material about their relatives exploits on the HFS, 
we would like to hear from you by contacting any of the contact details in this newsletter.  

 

 

 Resident Poet 

 
 ITS BEEN A WHILE 

  
 Since I put pen to paper about the Old Codgers 
 The reports Iôve been reading seem to be very fine 
 Of paint scraping, wood repairing and much much more 
 A complete restoration of the Lifeboat óTyneô 
 
 Now just stop for a moment, and read between the lines 
 The restoration work on the lifeboat could never really fail 
 Our codgers here started their life on boats just like these 
 Most remember the river when every boat had a sail 
 
 Looking at the boat it was a pleasure to see it and to be fair 
 The Trust did an excellent job, and if my contacts donôt lie 
 Two events.  A reception at the Town Hall, and a meeting with the Mayor  
 And Charlie dressed in his Sunday best, with white shirt and a tie. 
 
 I saw the photos of the armada of small boats 
 At the quayside, if only these small boats could tell a tale 
 They would say ñat one time crews would only drink rumò 
 Well the photo gives the impression of Arthur drinking Newcastle Brown Ale. 
 
 Yes very impressive all the boats berthed at the quayside 
 All in beautiful colours.  Our óRachel Douglasô all out in blue 
 And a lovely snapshot of the Trust all in their nautical gear 
 Gentlemen if Blackbeard arrived and saw you he would say ñthatôs my crewò 
 
 Russian for a small restaurant is a bistro 
 With balalaikas playing, fairy lights and not forgetting caviar 
 Well here itôs the nautical English version, with pork pies 
 Peas pudding and on every table a candle in a jar 
 
 Our Old Codgers from the North East Maritime Trust 
 Know most tricks for making money and if you want some proof 
 If this little bistro can bring in a hundred people 
 There you have money towards a brand new roof 

 

 Contributed by Dave De Hart  
 

 MERRY XMAS  
  to all our readers 



 

 
 
Can you help? 
 

Although the trust has gained new members this period we would still welcome new 

active members of any discipline including; paperwork, admin, marketing, etc. 

If you think you may be able to help or can recommend someone please get in touch – 

write to NEMT at Wapping Street or email any of the members listed below.  

 

Anybody who had a particular interest in boat modelling would be warmly 
welcomed 
  

HHooww  ttoo  ffiinndd  uuss::  

  

BByy  FFeerrrryy  ffrroomm  NNoorrtthh  SShhiieellddss,,  TTuurrnn  lleefftt  aatt  tthhee  mmaaiinn  rrooaadd  aafftteerr  lleeaavviinngg  tthhee  ffeerrrryy  llaannddiinngg..  

PPaassss  tthhee  AAlluumm  HHoouussee  ppuubb  oonn  yyoouurr  lleefftt  ((aalltthhoouugghh  II  ddoo  rreeccoommmmeenndd  tthhee  eexxcceelllleenntt  sseelleeccttiioonn  

ooff  rreeaall  aallee!!!!  DDoonnôôtt  ssttaayy  ttoooo  lloonngg))..  

  TTaakkee  aa  lleefftt  aatt  tthhee  nneexxtt  rroouunnddaabboouutt  aanndd  ccuutt  tthhrroouugghh  tthhee  hhoouussiinngg,,  kkeeeeppiinngg  tthhee  rriivveerr  oonn  

yyoouurr  lleefftt..  

IInn  aa  ccoouuppllee  ooff  mmiinnuutteess  yyoouu  wwiillll  rreeaacchh  ññCCoommiiccaall  CCoorrnneerròò  ((bbyy  tthhee  SSeeaa  CCaaddeett  HHeeaaddqquuaarrtteerrss))  

aanndd  wwee  aarree  ffuurrtthheerr  5500yyaarrddss  oonn  tthhee  lleefftt..  
NNEEMMTT  

  

                                                                                                                        
   

  NN oorrtthh  EEaasstt  MM aarr ii tt iimmee  TTrruusstt    

  FFiisshheerrmmaann''ss  WWoorrkksshhooppss  

  22// 33  WWaappppiinngg  SStt ..  

  SSoouutthh  SShhiieellddss  

  TTyynnee  &&   WWeeaarr  NN EE3333  11LLQQ                    

  NN eeww  WWeebb  aaddddrreessss  ww ww ww ..nneemmaarr ii tt iimmeettrruusstt ..ccoo..uukk  
  

  OOPPEENN  ïï  00993300  ïï  11553300  TTuueessddaayy,,  WWeeddnneessddaayy  aanndd  SSaattuurrddaayy  
  

CCoonnttaaccttss  ::  
  

PPeetteerr  WWeeiigghhttmmaann  --  CChhaaiirrmmaann              ppeetteerr--wweeiigghhttmmaann@@ttaallkkttaallkk..nneett  

  

PPaauull  GGrraayy  --  HHoonn  SSeecc..              pp77lluugg@@bbttiinntteerrnneett..ccoomm  

  

JJeerrrryy  DDuuddmmaann  --TTrreeaassuurreerr  jjdduuddmmaann@@yymmaaiill..ccoomm  
  

DDaavvee  PPaarrkkeerr    ddaavvee..aa..ppaarrkkeerr@@ttaallkkttaallkk..nneett              MMoobb..    0077777799778855666666  

  

PPaauull  NNiicchhoollssoonn    ddeeppnniicchhoollssoonn@@ggmmaaiill..ccoomm  

  
AArrtthhuurr  HHaammiillttoonn  --  EEddiittoorr  aarrtthhuurrhhaammiillttoonn1155@@yyaahhoooo..ccoo..uukk        MMoobb..  0077991144004477226633 
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